
Kent County Library Board of Trustees 
 

Minutes of the June 10, 2020 Virtual Meeting 
 

Present:​ Elisabeth Tully, President; Earl Runde, Treasurer; Bronwyn Jones, Secretary; Alan 
Austen, Trustee; Sabina Minney, Trustee; Jay Silcox, Trustee; Jacqueline Adams, Director; Chris 
Walmsley, Staff Member 
 
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm. 
 
The minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed.  Ms. Minney moved to approve the minutes 
as submitted.  Ms. Jones seconded the motion, which was approved unanimously. 
 
Director’s Report 
 
Ms. Adams presented the phased reopening plans for the Kent County Public Library to the 
Board of Trustees.  Ms. Adams noted that some steps had already occurred, and reviewed the 
triggers for the phases of the reopening process.  Ms. Adams reiterated that most adult items 
were not in the building yet due to the lack of shelving for adult items.  
 
Ms. Adams noted that employees would be required to sign attestations that they were 
symptom free and had not been in contact with anyone who had tested positive, or exhibited 
symptoms of COVID-19, and that they had not traveled outside of the United States.  
 
Ms. Adams reviewed the draft of the materials circulation procedures with the trustees, and 
reviewed material-related efforts to prevent the spread of COVID-19. 
 
Ms. Adams reviewed changes to the staff handbook, including the addition of a temporary 
teleworking section, and changes to the dress code. 
 
Ms. Adams reviewed changes to the Rules of Conduct Policy, the Meeting Room Policy, and the 
Laptop Lending Policy.  
 
Ms. Minney moved to approve the draft reopening plans as presented by Ms. Adams.  Ms. 
Jones seconded the motion, which was approved unanimously. 
 
Ms. Jones moved to approve the policy and staff handbook revisions as presented by Ms. 
Adams.  Ms. Minney seconded the motion, which was approved unanimously. 
 
Ms. Adams informed the trustees that Mr. Haggerty had agreed to extend the current lease until 
December 2020, at which point the lease would be revisited.   



Mr. Austen moved to approve the extension of the current lease for the North County Branch 
location until December 2020.  Mr. Silcox seconded the motion, which was approved 
unanimously. 
 
Ms. Adams informed the trustees that she was pursuing a grant to help with the planned 
technology audit for the library. 
 
Maryland Library Association Statement 
 
Ms. Adams circulated and reviewed a statement from the Maryland Library Association related 
to racial justice movements.  The trustees reviewed and revised the statement to fit with Kent 
County Public Library.  Mr. Austen moved to approve the statement for circulation as revised. 
Mr. Silcox seconded the motion, which was approved unanimously. 
 
Closed Session 
 
Ms. Jones moved to close the meeting to discuss personnel matters.  Mr. Silcox seconded the 
motion, which was approved unanimously.   The meeting entered a closed session at 6:22 pm. 
 
The meeting was adjourned after the closed session. 
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